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Rev. Economos Apostolos Hill 

Pastoral Assistant Alexander Eliades 

Rev. Deacon John Thrasher  

 

Office Hours:  

Monday–Thursday, 9:00am–3:00pm  

 

Sunday Worship  

Cathedral  

8:00am Orthros  

9:30am Divine Liturgy  

 

Desert Springs Staff  

Rev. Apostolos Hill, 

Theological Advisor/Editor-In-Chief  

Kristen Vasilarakos, Layout/Composition  

602-332-8809, kvasilarakos@cox.net 

 

Desert Springs Deadline  

The 25th of each month  

 

Sunday Bulletin Deadline  

Wednesdays, 12 noon  

 

Church Office Email Addresses  

Rev. Apostolos Hill 

htpriest@holytrinityphx.org  

papoulihill@gmail.com 

 

Pastoral Assistant Alexander Eliades 

aelides@holytrinityphx.org 

  

Diana Camacho, Office Manager 

AdminAssist@holytrinityphx.org 

 

Church Front Desk 

htfrontoffice@holytrinityphx.org 

 

Church Caretakers 

Terry, Paul, and Dimitri Valonis 

 

Holy Trinity Bookstore 

info@stnectariosphx.org 

 

2019 Parish Council Members  

Jim Manelis—President 

Paul Katsenes—Vice President 

Dina Anagnopoulos—Treasurer 

Connie Contes—Assistant Treasurer 

Andy Fourlis—Secretary 

Charlie De Moss, Sandy Meris, 

Socrates Papadopoulos, 

Adam Venetis 

 

Holy Trinity Cathedral Website 

www.holytrinityphx.org 

 

Metropolis of San Francisco Website 

www.SanFran.goarch.org 

 

Archdiocese Website 

www.goarch.org 

Organization Contacts  

 

•AHEPA — Costa Tzavaras: tbirdchachi@gmail.com 

•All Saints Camp — Evan Tsagaris: etsagaris89@gmail.com 

•Altar Servers — Deacon John Thrasher, David Haag, Chris 

 Francis: thrasheraz@cox.net, davidmhaag@yahoo.com, 

 battersbox7@yahoo.com 

•Bible Study — Father Apostolos Hill: papoulihill@gmail.com  

•Bookstore — Rita Papaspyrou: rzakher@gmail.com 

•Byzantine Choir — George Duvall: phxchantor@cox.net 

•Choir — Terri Alexon: htphxmusicdirector@gmail.com 

•Dance — Niko Panagiotakopoulos: npanos01@yahoo.com 

•Daughters of Penelope — Angie Lambrou: 

 angie.lambrou@cox.net 

•Desert Diamonds (50+) — Julie Karoutas: 

 juliekaroutas@gmail.com 

•Epistle Readers — Presvytera Denise Hill: 

 denkevhill83@gmail.com 

•Family Wellness — Lindsay Vardalos, Leah Venetis   

•Feed Those in Need — Christine Stamatis: cstamatis@cox.net 

•Greek Festival — Nick Kretsedemas, Angelo Pestrivas: 

 niko.37@cox.net 

•Greek School — Irene Mackos: eirinie@gmail.com  

•Hellenic Museum — Bessie Hotis: call 602-953-1913 

•Holy Trinity Academy Parochial School — Juli Pritsos:  

 julipritsos@holytrinityacademyphx.org 

•HOPE & JOY — Nikki Forman: ntheo426@hotmail.com 

•Little Lambs — Angela Scopelianos: angelagarozzo@gmail.com 

•Maids of Athena — Gabriella Papatzimas: 

 gabriellapapatzimas@gmail.com 

•Maintenance — Peter Bilitsis, Ted Fourlis: 

 htcmaintenance1973@gmail.com 

•Myrrhbearers — Stacey Beaty, Kathy Choukalas Tropea: 

 tropea5@q.com 

•Narthex Outreach — Kristen Vasilarakos: kvasilarakos@cox.net 

•OPA —  Paulina Watson, Dianna Scaccia: 

 paulinawatson25@gmail.com, discaccia@gmail.com 

•One Spirit+One Vision — Charlie DeMoss: 

 charles.demoss@wellsfargoadvisors.com 

•Parish Council — Jim Manelis: jmanelis@aol.com 

•Philoptochos — Alex Anagnopoulos: aanagnopoulos2@msn.com 

•Safety & Security — Paul Katsenes, Socrates Papadopoulos: 

 pkatsenes@cox.net 

•Sons of Pericles — Greg Vassiliou, Ted Fourlis: 

 sonsofpericles283@gmail.com  

•Jr. & Sr. GOYA — Karla DeLord, Jacque Petroulakis: 

 kpdelord@msn.com, jacquepetro@icloud.com 

•Stewardship — Sandy Meris: sandymeris@yahoo.com 

•Sunday School — Kalli Schneider: kalliopischneider@gmail.com 

•Wedding Coordinator — Terri Alexon: terrialexon@gmail.com 

•YAL 19-29 — Elliot Staikos: text 717-682-0550 

•YAL 30-49 — Nick Papas: npapas@yahoo.com  
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A Place to Belong 
 

As the year draws to a close, our Holy Trinity Cathedral family must pause to 

give thanks to God for the many blessings He has poured out upon us. In many 

ways, this has been a banner year with new souls added to the parish, both 

through the birth of children to our beloved families and through adult 

conversions to the Holy Orthodox Christian faith. 

 

And while on one of my early morning “prayer walks,” seeking God for a vision 

and direction for us in the year ahead, I was moved to consider how vitally 

important relationships are to us, both on a personal and a parish level. Strong 

and healthy relationships are hard to come by in the blur of day-to-day life. We 

may profess to “know” a number of people on a superficial level, whether co-

workers, neighbors, social acquaintances, even fellow parishioners, but to what 

degree may we rightly claim to be in relationship with them? 

 

Relationships are of paramount importance where parish growth is concerned. One of the authors I 

consulted in my research on “relational ministry” made a salient point. ‘Typical’ patterns of parish 

integration tend to follow a “Behave – Believe – Belong” pattern. This is to say that newcomers are 

expected to conform to the group dynamics and accede to the parish’s doctrinal particulars before 

finding a seat at the table. The author rightly stated that this pattern is exactly backwards. 

 

Rather, in finding acceptance and the embrace of a worshiping family, newcomers – whether brand new 

to Holy Orthodoxy or long estranged former members of the parish – will more quickly come to believe 

in the Gospel of Jesus Christ and conform their lives to His teachings. St. Paul reminded the Romans to 

“Accept one another just as Christ accepted you in order to bring praise to God.” (15:7)  

 

Those long membered at Holy Trinity enjoy robust familial relationships and strong bonds forged over 

decades of shared experiences. Thank God for this! But how might we expand the circle of friendship? 

How might we pull others into the light of Jesus’ love and our own? How can we forge new friendships 

with those we encounter every Sunday but whose names and histories we haven’t yet learned? 

 

There are many “out-of-the-box” ministry programs we could follow. And, God willing, we will seek to 

implement whatever “best practices” we uncover and feel applicable in the year ahead. But I believe 

strongly that a simple shift in our outlook will bring about a more authentic and organic result. A shared 

lunch or coffee after the liturgy, the exchanging of contact information, even sitting together in the 

services can help foster the type of resilient relationships we seek. 

 

Imagine how much richer our lives will be if we set as a personal and a parish goal the building up of the 

Body of Christ through newfound friendships? If each of us pull one new person into our circle of 

relationships, how much stronger will the fabric of our community be one year hence?  

 

How many of our many visitors might become members if given a reason to stay? In the end, it is always 

a “who,” a personal encounter, and not a “what,” that brings souls home to God. I invite you to join me 

in this endeavor in the coming year to embrace the challenge of relational ministry for the strengthening 

of the ties that bind us together in Jesus Christ and to the glory of God! 

Message from Father Apostolos 
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Stewardship 

By Sandy Meris 

 

Happy New Year to all of our Holy Trinity families! As we have previously reported, 2019 was a 

remarkable stewardship year for Holy Trinity. Our goal was $360,000, but we far surpassed that goal 

with 320 families pledging $419,051.28 for 2019. What a joyous end to our stewardship year!  

 

And as we embark on our 2020 campaign, we ask our families once again, to fill out a new Stewardship 

Pledge Card (something that must be done every year) and prayerfully consider your 2020 pledge.  

Pledge Cards can be found in the Narthex, or simply visit Holy Trinity’s website and fill out your Pledge 

Card there. Visit: www.holytrinityphx.org, click on “Stewardship” in the upper right-hand corner and fill 

out your Pledge Card. It’s that simple!   

 

Whatever your pledge is, if we all are truly giving what we are financially able, there is no telling where 

we can go from here. Clearly, if we work together for the good of the church, we can accomplish any 

goal we set.  

 

And aside from financial giving, please consider how else you can contribute toward your stewardship.  

Perhaps joining a new ministry, serving your fellow parishioners at 

Coffee Hour, singing in the choir, volunteering in the Church office, 

or attending more of the services. It is important to remember that 

stewardship encompasses giving of time, talent, and treasure. 

 

In the end, the future of our Cathedral is in our hands. Let’s 

continue to work together to make 2020 another record 

stewardship year for Holy Trinity. 

 

To all of our Holy Trinity stewards, we thank you for your 

tremendous generosity and support. Here’s to a happy, healthy, 

and prosperous 2020! 

 

 

THE GIVING TREE UPDATE 

 

A huge thank you to all of our Holy Trinity parishioners who 

contributed to The Giving Tree. In total we all came together to 

raise $425 in cash and $470 in gift cards. A whopping total of 

$895, which was given to the families of UMOM Shelter for 

Homeless Families in Phoenix.  

 

These acts of kindness and generosity helped their families to have 

a little brighter Christmas. Clearly, when Holy Trinity parishioners 

are asked to help those in need, they give with generous hearts.   

mailto:www.holytrinityphx.org
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2016  

Seeking Weekly Church Office Volunteers 

 

We would like to invite you to join our Church 

Office Volunteer Staff. If you have general office 

experience and can work one day a week or more 

from 9:00am to 3:00pm, you are a perfect candidate. 

Please contact Paul Katsenes at Pkatsenes@cox.net or 

602-421-7200.  

Seeking Special Project 

Office Volunteers  

 

Volunteers are always needed and 

appreciated! 

 

A huge thanks to some of our parishioners 

who came in recently to help prepare not one 

but two huge mailers! Because we had extra 

hands, the mailers were assembled and stuffed 

quickly. The office always needs extra hands 

to prepare and assemble these mailers on 

occasion. If you are available, willing, and 

interested in helping, please reach out to 

Diana Camacho in the Church office to let her know we can call on you when assistance is needed. 

 

Remember: Many hands make light work! 

Day Two Volunteers 

 

 

 

Beginning in the New Year, we will aggregate memorials on the first 

Sunday of each month for all memorials beyond the one year mark. 

 

For those who have recently reposed and whose families wish to 

celebrate their memorial on the nearest Sunday, we will 

accommodate their requests as we are now, e.g., for 40-day,  

6-months, and one year memorials. 

 

All those past the one year anniversary mark will be celebrated on 

the first Sunday of each month with the usual exceptions for Major 

Feasts,e.g., From Lazarus Sunday through Thomas Sunday, Pentecost, etc., and other Sundays as 

directed by me. 

 
Rev. Father Apostolos Hill | Dean 

Memorials Update 

mailto:Pkatsenes@cox.net
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Stewardship Luncheon 

December 8, 2019 

December Parish Assembly 

December 15, 2019 
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JOIN PHILOPTOCHOS 2020 
 

We are the right hand of the Church! We would like you to know that membership to Philoptochos IS 

IMPORTANT for our community, the Archdiocese and Metropolis.   

 

Invitation to Philoptochos: 

 

NAME: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________________ 

 

       ___________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE: (_____) _____________ CHECK #__________________________ AMOUNT: ________________________ 

 

$15 will be sent to the Archdiocese and $15 to the Metropolis. Any amount over $30 will be retained for our 

chapter charities and obligations. 

 

Mail your membership to: 

St. Katherine’s Philoptochos of HTC Membership 2020, 1973 E. Maryland Avenue, Phoenix, AZ 85016 

Holy Trinity’s St. Katherine Philoptochos 

St. Katherine faceted glass 

icon in the south wing of 

the Narthex. 

“FRIENDS OF THE POOR”  
An organization where membership is an honor & a privilege.  

JOIN & ENRICH YOUR LIFE!  

Philoptochos Board 

December Meeting Hostesses pictured with Father Apostolos 

Thursday, December 5, 2019 

 

 

This is a brief note to remind everyone that our regular meeting is the 2nd 

Thursday of January , January 9th due to the Holiday. Also, this coming 

Sunday, JANUARY 5th is our Annual VASILOPITA CUTTING AND 

AUCTION. We will have the cut Vasilopitas on the tables for everyone to 

enjoy with their coffee during Coffee Hour and the beautiful Vasilopitas, 

wrapped and ready, for the Silent Auction. Please bring your Vasilopita to the 

Speros Community Center before Divine Liturgy.    
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Annual Bake Sale 

December 15, 2019 

Holy Trinity’s St. Katherine Philoptochos 

Philoptochos Food Drive 

A Note from President Alex Anagnopoulos: 

 

HAPPY AND BLESSED NEW YEAR TO ALL! May this NEW YEAR bring you many BLESSINGS, GOOD HEALTH, and 
MUCH HAPPINESS! We are so fortunate to be part of a wonderful PHILANTHROPIC organization. We have 
worked hard and accomplished much. Let's continue reaching out to those who need our help. I feel very humble 
to have the opportunity to work with a wonderful group of women. May the New Year continue to give us the 
strength to do what we do.   

Philoptochos would like to thank our parish 

community for another SELL-OUT at our 

annual Christmas Bake Sale. We appreciate 

your support!  

 

And good news for those who still wanted 

tsoureki after the sell-out: Philoptochos 

offered a limited amount (approximately 50 

loaves of the bread) for sale on the following 

Sunday, December 22, 2019 following Divine 

Liturgy, and it was again a sell-out! 

 

 

Thank you! 
Committee (l to r) Georgia Fourlis, Patti Davis, Mary Louise 

Theodoropoulos, Bessie Hotis, Alex Anagnopoulos,  

and baking leader Joanna Mackos 

Just two of the many 

boxes filled by our Parish 

community! 

 

Again—THANK YOU! 
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Holy Trinity’s St. Katherine Philoptochos 
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Nativity Pageant 

Performed by Sunday School 

Music by the Choir 

December 22, 2020 
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Music Ministry 

by Terri Alexon, Director  

 

Sing praises to the Lord, O you his saints, and give thanks to His holy name. Psalm 30:4 

 

Christ is Born! Glorify Him!  

It was another beautiful Nativity season for the music ministry.  

 

Once again, the Cathedral Choir sang with the Sunday School children replete with many carols during 

their annual presentation of the Nativity story. This year, Cathedral Choir member Peter 

Vardalos opened the pageant by reciting an inspiring introduction to "O Come, Emanuel." While the 

children exited, the Choir sang an upbeat version of "Go Tell It on the Mountain" accompanied by Terry 

Seretis on the piano.  An old, Christmas concert favorite, "Holly and the Ivy," concluded the pageant.  

 

For the Royal Hours of Christmas and Vespers, the Byzantine Choir chanted the responses. On Christmas 

Eve, the Cathedral Choir was present to sing the responses during Divine Liturgy. Protoypsaltis George 

Duvall was assisted once again by our Pastoral Assistant and future Assistant Priest, Alexander Eliades.  

 

To cap off the year and in celebration of the Lord's birth, the Cathedral Choir and their guests gathered 

at Christo's Ristorante in Phoenix to enjoy a delicious meal together. It was an enjoyable time for all as 

we looked back on another rewarding year in the music ministry. And our humble thanks to Fr. 

Apostolos and all the parishioners whose words of encouragement and financial support have blessed 

our efforts!  

 

               Have a Blessed New Year!  

 

Missed the Christmas Pageant or Divine Liturgy?  Please subscribe to our YouTube channel at Holy Trinity 

Greek Orthodox Cathedral, Phoenix, AZ  
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St. Nectarios Books & Beyond 

By Rita Papaspyrou  

 

The month of January gives us the opportunity to celebrate the Feast of Holy 

Theophany. 

 

In the East, the Nativity of 

Christ was celebrated together 

with Epiphany of January 6th, 

while in the West, the Nativity 

was celebrated before 

Epiphany became known to 

them. It is important to stress that, contrary to what is 

written in some places, Theophany is NOT the birth of 

the Church. The Church has always existed since the 

beginning of times. The Church is God and since God 

has always existed, so has the Church. 

 

The terms Theophany and Epiphany are used 

interchangeably. Theophany is a Greek word. 

'Theophania', (Theos - God; phaneia - manifestation) 

means in literal translation, "Manifestation of God". 

The literal meaning of Epiphany (Epi - above; phaneia 

- manifestation) is "Manifestation from above". 

 

The Orthodox Church has defined the Epiphany of the Holy Trinity as the appearance of God during 

Christ’s baptism in the Jordan River. It is the beginning of Christ’s official dedication to His Divine 

Mission in the presence and manifestation of the Triune God, the Father and the Son and the Holy Spirit. 

John the Baptist, the cousin of Jesus and the one chosen by God to proclaim His coming, was preaching 

in the wilderness and was baptizing all who would respond to his message calling for repentance. As he 

was doing this, John was directing the people toward the one who would baptize them with the Holy 

Spirit (Matthew 3:11). 

 

The Scriptures tell us that Jesus came from Galilee to John at the Jordan to be baptized by him. Initially, 

John would not do this, saying that Jesus should baptize him. Jesus said to John, “Let it be so now; for it 

is proper for us in this way to fulfill all righteousness” (3:15). John consented and baptized Jesus. 

When Jesus came up from the water, the heavens opened suddenly, and the Holy Spirit descended upon 

Him. The Bible records that the Spirit descended like a dove and alighted on him. When this happened, a 

voice came from heaven and said, “This is my Son, the Beloved, with Whom I am well pleased.” This 

was the voice of God the Father. 

 

Christ’s baptism in the Jordan was “theophany,” a manifestation of God to the world, because it was the 

beginning of our Lord’s public ministry. It was also a “theophany” in that the world was granted a 

revelation of the Holy Trinity. All three Persons were made manifest together: the Father testified from 

on high to the divine Sonship of Jesus; the Son received His Father’s testimony; and the Spirit was seen in 

the form of a dove, descending from the Father and resting upon the Son. 

 

Theophany represents our redemption from darkness and illumination by the light of the knowledge of 

God. This is why it is also referred to as the Feast of  

St, Nectarios Bookstore Message continued on page 13 
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Lights, the Lights which illuminates our conscience and our Christian way of life. “I am the Light”, Jesus 

said. The Church celebrates on this day the illumination of the world by the light of Christ. 

 

As Orthodox Christians, let us always walk upright in the Light of Christ! 

 

Icon of the Feast 

 

The Icon of the Feast of Theophany tells the story from the Gospels 

in images and color. On the left side of the icon we see John the 

Baptist who is dressed in camel’s hair and has the appearance of 

one who lives in the wilderness. His arms are outstretched, showing 

an attitude of prayer and reverence, but also directing others to 

Christ. With his right hand he is conducting the baptism. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Heavens open, the voice of the Father is heard, and the Holy 

Spirit in the form of a dove descends upon Christ. 

 

In the center of the icon is Christ being baptized in the Jordan. He 

is standing in the water wearing a waistcloth, and with His right 

hand He is blessing the waters of the Jordan. Above His head is the 

Holy Spirit descending as a dove upon Him. At the top of the icon, 

a semicircle depicts the opening of the Heavens and the voice of 

the Father. 

 

 

Angels of the Lord gathered on the shore of the Jordan River give 

praises to Christ. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An angel of the Lord receives Christ as He comes out of the water. 

 

 

 

 

St, Nectarios Bookstore Message continued from page 12 
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Mark Your Calendars 

 

FAITH FULFILLMENT: THE LITURGY CLASS  

 

Faith Fulfillment: The Liturgy, for those interested in the Orthodox Church or 

parishioners wanting to engage more with their faith, will begin on January 

27, 2020. Look for information soon. 

 

ORTHODOX COLLEGE MINISTRY  

 

Our Orthodox Christian Fellowship (OCF) ministry on the ASU 

campus meets every Tuesday evening during the school year at 

6:00pm at the Christian Center on 10th & Mill. Contact Fr. 

Apostolos or Alexander for more info.  

 

OCF COLLEGE MINISTRY DONATIONS NEEDED  

 

Our weekly OCF college ministry meetings on the ASU campus have for four years been 

hosted in the Campus Christian Center facility on 10th & Mill Ave in Tempe. This non-

profit campus ministry relies upon donations from participating churches to support the 

facilities they offer free of charge. It would be appropriate for us to offer a donation to 

this ministry in gratitude for their hospitality to the Orthodox students of ASU. Please 

mark your gift "OCF" and we will get it to the Campus Christian Center.  

HTA FALL 2020 ENROLLMENT  

 

Holy Trinity Academy is now enrolling for Fall 2020, pick up a flyer in the Narthex and 

schedule a tour today! For more information please contact Juli Pritsos, Director at 602-

248-3881 or julipritsos@holytrinityacademyphx.org.  

 

AHEPA CHAPTER 219 and Our Parishioners—Did you know... 

 

AHEPA donated $2600 to Umom. Thank you, AHEPA! Added to the Giving Tree’s $895, 

that’s $3,495 from our parish community. Thank you so much for your generosity and 

helping to make Christmas happen for those who need assistance.  

 

PICK UP BASKETBALL 

 

Mondays at 8:00pm at the basketball courts. 

Stop on by and get in the game! 

mailto:julipritsos@holytrinityacademyphx.org
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Epistle Readers 
 

To all youth and young adults: we continue our rotation of readers of the Epistle each Sunday Liturgy! 

Please contact Fr. Apostolos if you would like to get involved. Even if you might be uncomfortable 

reading, Father and others have offered to help you prepare. This is a beautiful ministry and way to 

participate in the life of the Church, so please consider taking part! 

Includes photos by Presvytera Denise 

Grant Writer Needed 

 

We might have an opportunity for a grant for Cathedral improvements. If you 

have grant writing experience we would enjoy discussing this with you. Contact 

Diana in the Church office at 602-264-7863 or Paul Katsenes at 

pkatsenes@cox.net or cell 602-421-7200.  

December Epistle Readers 

Coffee Hour 
 

Thank you to Philoptochos for sponsoring Coffee Hours in December. 

 

The January Coffee Hours will be sponsored by Dance.  

Myrrhbearer Photo Project 

 

Have you been gathering your photos? 

 

We will be calling for Myrrhbearer photos from 

over the years, with the goal to collect each year 

and present them chronologically in one big photo album. 

 

Look for information soon on where to send your photo! In the meantime, 

begin thinking where yours are!  

mailto:pkatsenes@cox.net
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Ώρα για χριστουγεννιάτικες προετοιμασίες, συναντήσεις με φίλους, και 
βεβαίως ώρα για γλυκά!  Καλές Γιορτές 
 

It is time for cozy gatherings with friends and 

Christmas sweets! Happy Holidays!  

 

It's already the end of December, which means it’s 

time for holiday fun, eating Christmas cookies and 

making plans for next year. This December it’s all 

about remembering great moments of Greek school 

and getting inspired for 2020 school year. During 

December, we made Melomakarona - Greek 

Christmas cookies. We learned how to prepare them 

while learning Greek and singing Greek Christmas 

carols.   

 

In Greece, there are Christmas lights everywhere, and 

we are ready for a peaceful and joyful end of the 

year.   

 

 

Happy New Year- 

ευτυχισμένο το νέο έτος 

Greek School 

Irene Dartoozos Mackos, Director 

Gabriella Papatzimas, Teacher 
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Desert Diamonds 

Senior Parishioners 

and their guests 

 

Greetings Desert Diamonds & Friends, 

 

I pray that you have had a glorious Christmas with your families & friends! 

 

Save the date and please mark your calendars for our outing on Thursday, January 16th, 2020 

we will be meeting at the  

Golden Greek restaurant, at 11:15am for luncheon.  

7128 N 35th Avenue, Phoenix, AZ  85051 

602-841-7849 

 

Come let us celebrate the New Year together!!! 

 

Your quick response will be greatly appreciated as I have to make reservations.   

Wishing you a Happy & Healthy New Year ! 

 

Warm regards,  

Julie Karoutas 

Email: juliekaroutas@gmail.com 

Cell: 623-313-8720 call or text 

 

 December Christmas Potluck 

Includes photos by Julie Karoutas and Sheila Asala 

mailto:juliekaroutas@gmail.com
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Attention 

Organizations: 

 

Please check the Organization 

Contacts listings on page 2 of this issue 

and confirm that the information is 

correct. Email is the default contact 

type, but can be changed to texting or 

telephoning if preferred. 

 

Email any changes to both Diana at 

AdminAssist@holytrinityphx.org and 

Kristen at kvasilarakos@cox.net. 

 

It is the organization’s responsibility to 

inform Diana and Kristen of any 

updates to their listing. 

 

Thank you! 

Our Church Family 

 

40 Day Blessing  

 

“One thing I ask of the Lord, this is what I 

seek; that I may dwell in the house of the 

Lord all the days of my life, to gaze upon the 

beauty of the Lord and to seek him in his 

temple.” Psalm 27:4  

 

12/15/2019 

Maximos Alexander Eliades, son of Laura and Alexander 

Eliades  

God’s Blessings be upon him. 

 

Baptism  

 

“For as many of you as were baptized 

into Christ have put on Christ.”  

Galatians 3:27  

 

12/14/2019 

William King  

Sponsor: Nick Kantaros 

God’s Blessings be upon him. 

 

12/22/2019 

Anna Jill McDonald Leach & Scott Leach 

Sponsors: Stephanie & Socrates Papadopoulos &  

Koko & Costa (Chachi) Tzavaras 

God’s Blessings be upon them. 

 

Chrismation 

 

12/22/2019 

Rebecca Davis 

Sponsor: Dina Chronis 

God’s Blessings be upon her. 

 

Wedding 

 

“Oh Lord our God, crown them 

with glory and honour.”  

 

12/15/2019 

Christina I. Chise & Dan Horvath 

Sponsors: Armela & Victor Nitu 

God’s Blessings be upon them. 

 

Our Church Family 

 

Funeral 

“Surely goodness 

and mercy shall 

follow me all the 

days of my life; and I 

shall dwell in the 

House of the Lord 

forever.”  

Psalm 23:6  

 

12/5/2019 

Olesya (Ekaterina) Michaylova 

 

12/27/2019 

Peter Economopoulos  

 

12/30/2019 

Tom J. Contes  

mailto:AdminAssist@holytrinityphx.org
mailto:kvasilarakos@cox.net
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Follow Holy Trinity 

Cathedral on Facebook 
 

The page offers news of our Parish Community,  

in addition to offering links to podcasts and 

videos of many of our services. 

Rain In The Desert 
 

Link to recordings of Father’s 

sermons: http://

www.ancientfaith.com/

podcasts/rain  

Sermons can also be found 

on the Cathedral website at 

www.holytrinityphx.org. 

Videos of 

Services and  

Live-Streaming! 
 

There are weekly video tapings of 

the Matins, Liturgy and special 

services posted by Daniel and 

Joshua Pardhe on YouTube and 

Facebook and through the links on the website. 

 

Subscribe and like us today https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/; https://youtu.be/h-

6GLW3udVo 

What YOU Can Do to Make Visitors Feel Welcome 
 

Have you noticed new faces in our Narthex, Sanctuary, and Speros Center? We’ve had many visitors 

stop by lately. Some are Orthodox and visiting from other Parishes, some are returning to Orthodoxy 

after a long time away, and some are coming to check out Orthodoxy for the very first time. No matter 

how they come to us, let’s make sure we say Hello!  

 

“Welcome! I don’t believe we’ve met yet. My name is (your name)” is a great start. Offer to walk with 

them down to Coffee Hour. Ask them to sit with you. A personal connection goes far! 

Altar Service 

 

Interested in learning more about  

serving on the altar? 

 

Contact:  

Chris Francis at battersbox7@yahoo.com,  

David Haag at davidmhaag@yahoo.com or  

Deacon John Thrasher at thrasheraz@cox.net 

https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/
http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain
http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain
http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain
http://www.holytrinityphx.org
https://youtu.be/h-6GLW3udVo
https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/
holytrinityphx.org
https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/
https://youtu.be/h-6GLW3udVo
https://youtu.be/h-6GLW3udVo
mailto:battersbox7@yahoo.com
mailto:davidmhaag@yahoo.com
mailto:thrasheraz@cox.net
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OPA’s Day of Christmas Cheer 

December 7, 2019 

Valley-Wide Youth Retreat 

Photos submitted by Dianna Scaccia 
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Contact: 

 

Paulina Watson 

602-740-9350 

Paulinawatson25@gmail.com 

 

Dianna Scaccia 

602-323-4615 

discaccia@gmail.com 

 

GOYA Christmas Party! 

Do you get OPA emails?   
 

OPA communicates primarily through email via 

our e-newsletter. To stay informed of all of the 

youth, parent, and family happenings at Holy 

Trinity, make sure you are receiving these emailed 

newsletters. It’s easy, just email your information 

to Paulinawatson25@gmail.com or 

discaccia@gmail.com and we’ll get you added to 

the list.   

OPA—Orthodox Parents Association 

Dianna Scaccia, Co-President 

Paulina Watson, Co-President 

Meet your new Board! 

 

Co-President  Paulina Watson 

Co-President  Dianna Scaccia 

Secretary  Donna Manelis 

Treasurer  Stephanie Papadopoulos 

Wellness Ministry Lindsay Vardalos  

   & Leah Venetis 

Correspondence Caroline Economopoulos 

 
 

Photos by Dianna Scaccia 

mailto:Paulinawatson25@gmail.com
mailto:discaccia@gmail.com
mailto:Paulinawatson25@gmail.com
mailto:discaccia@gmail.com
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2020 Desert Springs Subscription 
 

Enjoy color copies of Holy Trinity Cathedral’s Desert Springs delivered to you! 

 

$3 per issue—there are 11 issues (June and July is one combined issue) for $33 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________ 

 

Street Address: _____________________________________________ 

 

City, ST, Zip: _______________________________________________ 

 

Contact Phone:  __________________________ 

 

Return this form to the Church Office or contact Kristen at 602-332-8809 or  

kvasilarakos@cox.net for more information. 

 

Office use: Payment received on (date) ___ / ___ / ___ 

AHEPA Chapter 219 

Time to Renew! 

mailto:kvasilarakos@cox.net
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

 

 Congratulatory and Happy Ads! 

 

In each issue, Desert Springs will offer  the opportunity for our community to share good news 

with others! Ads will be a standard 1/8” of a page (horizontal).  

 

This is the place to recognize your family, 

friends and fellow parishioners for 

anniversaries, birthdays, graduations, get wells, 

awards, special accomplishments, good deeds, 

above-and-beyond volunteering—anything 

that is positive, endearing and thoughtful. 

 

Cost is $20 per ad for one issue. Photos are 

acceptable. 

 

 

 

Fill out the form and include an optional photo and full payment (cash or check) and drop in 

the boxes in the Narthex and Church Office or mail to Kristen Vasilarakos c/o Holy Trinity 

Cathedral, 1973 E. Maryland Avenue, Phoenix, 85016. Checks payable to Holy Trinity 

Cathedral. Or contact Kristen at kvasilarakos@cox.net for more information. 

 

Ads will be designed by the Desert Springs staff. Submitter will be contacted  prior to publishing 

if editing of the content of the wording is needed. 

 

 

 

 

Congratulatory and Happy Ads for the Desert Springs monthly publication: 

 

Wording: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I understand the staff will design the ad at their discretion and will contact me if content changes are 

needed. _____ (initial) 

 

I need the included photo returned to me. Yes    No _____ (initial) 

 

I am including $20 by cash or check (checks payable to Holy Trinity Cathedral). _____ (initial) 

 

I wish to remain anonymous.   Yes    No _____ (initial) 

 

Submitter’s Name: ____________________________________________ 

 

Submitter’s Contact Phone: __________________ Contact Email: ________________________________ 

 

 

Sample Size 

 

  

 


